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Dear Pastors, Partners, and Praying friends, February 2025

This past month:

Thank you for praying for our summer youth camp! With discipleship as the focus, the camp
really challenged young people not to stay where they are in their faith but to keep
growing—following Jesus more closely, becoming more like Him, and encouraging others to
do the same. Many from Liberty's youth group shared how the messages spoke directly to
their hearts, causing them to reflect on their own walk with the Lord. Churches from all over
Chile-north, central, and south-were in attendance, bringing many teenagers, including
several who had only recently started coming to church. Praise the Lord, five young people
put their faith in Jesus, and many others made commitments to follow Christ more
wholeheartedly! It was an incredible week, and I'm grateful for how God worked!

I recently met Pilar, a kind-hearted retiree, at the English class we're offering at Peace Baptist
Church. She's been faithfully attending for several weeks now. One Tuesday, as we wrapped
up the lesson and reviewed Romans 5:8, she shared how much she enjoys not only the
English classes but also hearing and reading the Bible verses in English during the short
devotionals at the end of each class. Would you pray with me for Pilar? Pray that God would
open her eyes to see that these verses aren't just words but His words for her. She's
expressed interest in attending the Wednesday services at Peace Baptist in the coming
weeks—please pray that she takes that step and that God continues working on her heart!

When we go on outreach at Liberty, we usually pair up in twos or threes and head out with a
map marking our assigned route for knocking on gates or conducting surveys. One Saturday,
ayoung lady and | misread our map and ended up handing out tracts in the "wrong" area.

m Thankfully, God used our mistake to lead us to a cheerful woman walking down the street
* Impactful Youth Camp named Yanira, who seemed genuinely interested in the tract we gave her and in the church.
* English Classes at Peace Baptist | She came to the evening service the very next Sunday and raised her hand during the
2 iiiem el invitation. While Yanira is already saved, she has a lot of questions and needs discipleship.
Please pray with us that she comes back!
Prayer Requests

* Follow Thru with Camp Decisions This coming month:

» English Classes at Peace Baptist | At the end of February, we have a big VBS outreach planned for the community, along with a
* Upcoming VBS Outreach back-to-school service to kick off the new school year. Please pray that the Lord brings new
people to Liberty and that we can find property to move into. We're excited to see how God
will work this year!
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